
 
 

 
 
 
 

September 10, 2021 
 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Mr. Morris Woodruff, Secretary 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
P.O. Box 360 
Jefferson City, MO 65102 
 
RE:  Liberty Utilities (Midstates Natural Gas) Corp. d/b/a Liberty 

Weather Normalization Adjustment Rider (“WNAR”) 
Case No. GT-2022-0063 / Tariff Tracking No. JG-2022-0044 

 
Dear Judge Woodruff: 
 

On August 31, 2021, Liberty provided the following revised tariff sheets, with a 
proposed effective date of October 1, 2021: Form 13 - P.S.C. MO. No. 2, 7th Revised Sheet Nos. 
67.2-67.5. 
 
 Staff reviewed the filing and raised two issues: (1) an incorrect number on a summary 
sheet; and (2) inconsistent HDD data for one day. To address Staff’s concerns, Liberty is 
submitting substitutes for Sheet Nos. 67.3 and 67.5. As substitutes, the sheets continue to bear an 
issue date of August 31 and a proposed effective date of October 1. Adjusting the HDD data 
resulted in changes to the SE area: 
 
Rate                                                   Prior to HDD Change        After HDD Change     Amount of Change 
 
Residential SE CSWNA                (0.00292)                      (0.00330)                           (0.00038) decrease 
Residential SE WNA                       (0.00927)                          (0.00889)                          (0.00038) decrease 
 
Small Gen. Service SE CSWNA (0.00098)                        (0.00111)                          (0.00013) decrease 
Small General Service SE WNA     0.00266                          0.00253                             (0.00013) decrease 
 
Redlined tariff sheets showing all changes from the original submission have been provided to 
Staff. 
 

Please bring this WNAR substitute tariff filing to the attention of the Commissioners and 
the appropriate Commission personnel, and please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions 
or concerns. 
 
      Sincerely, 
   

      Diana Carter 


